
March 3, 2017 

STATE OF TENNESSEE 
DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENT AND CONSERVATION 

DIVISION OF WATER RESOURCES 
William R. Snodgrass - Tennessee Tower 

312 Rosa L. Parks Avenue, 11th Floor 
Nashville, Tennessee 37243-1102 

Mr. Charles R. Hyatt,CEO 
Adenus Group, LLC 
e-copy: charles.hyatt@adenus.com 
849 Aviation Parkway 
Smyrna, TN 37167 

Subject: 

Dear Mr. Hyatt: 

State Operating Permit No. SOP-06035 
Tennessee Wastewater Systems, Inc. d/b/a Summit View Resort 
Summit View Resort 
Sevierville, Sevier County, Tennessee 

The Division of Water Resources (the division) has received your application for the above referenced project 
on 13-FEB-17. We have reviewed the application for completeness in accordance with TDEC rule 1200-4-5-
.05 (2) and find the application to be incomplete. As you are aware additional information related to the recent 
engineering plan submittal was requested in a letter dated February 16, 2017 from Brad Harris. The processing 
of this application has been suspended until the information requested in the letter is received. This information 
includes: 

A new survey showing the location all existing systems and constitute record drawings for the site. 

Provide deed, easements or other agreements that authorize TWSI to use specified property for the treatment 
plant and land application areas currently being utilized and matching the detailed survey. 

Proposed drip zones and expansion construction shall be shown on separate sheets with 5 foot or more accurate 
contour spacing and property boundaries accurately depicted. Drip zones shall be shown super-imposed on 
approved soil surveys with pit locations shown on the proposed new drip area. 

Proposed construction shall be indicated with existing features screened back as in conventionally produced site 
drawings. 

The currently proposed or modified construction plans will be reconsidered upon clarification of the accurate 
boundaries, existing site plan and land application areas available to TWSI. 

Modifications in the construction approval and the State Operating Permit based on the new plans. 

You should be aware that in accordance with TDEC Rule 1200-4-5-.05 (2), your receipt of this notice does not 
preclude the division from later requesting additional material that subsequent to the notice of completeness is 
determined to be necessary for permit processing. 



If you have questions, please contact the Knoxville Environmental Field Office at 1-888-891-TDEC; or, at this 
office, please contact Mr. Allen Rather at (615) 532-5819 or by E-mail at Allen.Rather@tn.gov. 

Sincerely, 

~~ 
Brad Harris, P.E. 
Manager, Land Based Systems 

Enclosure 

cc: Permit Section File 
Knoxville Environmental Field Office 
Mr. David K. Beverly, Consulting Engineer,, copperridge303@bellsouth.net 
Mr. Jeramy Stewart, Operator, TWSI, jeramy.stewart@adenus.com 
Ms. Michelle Ramsey, Utilities Division, Tennessee Regulatory Authority, michelle.ramsey@tn.gov 
Mr. Kevin Dean, Attorney, Fraantz, McConnell & Seymour LLP, kdean@fmsllp.com 
Ms. Patsy Fulton, Utility Rate Specialist, Tennessee Regulatory Authority, Patsy.Fulton@tn.gov 


